

## CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, ALASKA 99654-7091
PHONE: (907) 373-9050
FAX: (907) 373-9085

## COUNCIL MEMORANDUM NO. 96-83

From: Mayor Stein

Date: August 21, 1996

Subject: Water Line - VPA/Old Airport

As you will recall, the CIP budget approved by Council included \$25,000 for materials to extend a water line 500 feet west along the old airport south boundary from Tommy Moe Drive. VPA is to install the line. The line will serve the City-owned building leased to VPA as well as other development on the old airport such as irrigation.

Because of the Big Lake fire, the volunteer crews from Point MacKenzie are no longer available for the project. VPA is making other more costly arrangements for installation.

The City negotiated a very good price for the materials and about half of the budget is available.

VPA has requested that Council authorize the budgeted funds to be used for the additional water line purposes of equipment rental and engineering and survey costs.

Administration respectfully asks for Council approval.

John C. Stein, Mayor

APPROVED

DATE: 8/26/96